There are several important issues with this draft. 
1) The US does not have adequate, secure access to the essential minerals to adapt to green energy.
2) The weather fluctuations in New York and unreliable electric supply put our residents at risk.
3)  By limiting or banning new natural gas connections in the hope, you are preventing us of a safe, reliable source of electricity, should our power "go out". We have a natural gas backup generator. My wife has cancer and requires reliable energy delivery. This is our "insurance".
4)  Lithium storage capacity diminishes with repeated recharging.
5)  Lithium batteries are classified as a hazardous chemical, requiring special disposal.
6)  Green energy proposed solutions do not account for extreme weather conditions i.e., Texas wind energy problem.
7)  The driving range of electric vehicles is, at best, 400 miles. And that is ideal weather, driving conditions.
8)  Most "fossil fuel" vehicles on the road in New York today, can be expected to be driven over 150,000 miles. My vehicle has 153,000 miles and is still running well.
9)  The conversion to your "green energy" solutions will harm the middle and lower class and the economy in general.
10)  Please don't try to be the first state to fully endorse their radical energy solutions. Remember the story of the tortoise and the hare, speed doesn't win the race.
